
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes March 7, 2022 

=================================================================== 
       

Attendees: 

 

 Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

 Ken Kvacek, Committee Member 

 Kathleen Hale, Council President 

 Bonnie Borman Goldston, Committee Member 

 Ryan Klemm, Service Director 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:25 A.M. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 

 The improvements to the female officer’s shower are nearing completion. 

 Storage room shelving has been put together and most of the holiday decorations 

                    have been put away. 

 Improvements to the flag pole area were discussed. Suggestion made , including 

                    large barn stones as possible improvements. Suggestions will be sought. 

 Ryan informed the committee that the Service Department will take care of the 

                    spring clean-up in the park. The committee approved and is grateful for his help. 

 

Old Business:  

 

 The Parks Calendar was discussed and nearly finalized. The time of the Hamlet 

performance is to be determined and the possibility of a concert is being discussed. 

 The Capital Improvements Grant was discussed. The committee decided to apply for 

funding toward paving the parking lot and public restrooms. The Village Engineer 

will be consulted about the application. 

 

New Business: 

 

 The Shakespeare Festival Theater performance in June will be promoted to the 

local area. We decided to seek the assistance of an Eagle Scout. If one is 

interested he can formulate a plan to advertise the event, to organize parking, to 

provide refreshments and seek donations for the group. 

 A letter of thanks should be sent to Eagle Scout J.P. Goss. He successfully rebuilt 

the fire pit in the park to earn his Eagle Scout badge. We are grateful for his work 

on behalf of the Village. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15A.M. 
 
 



 


